DRAFT

PTO Minutes from:

4/9/2018



In Attendance:

Laura Thomas, Susan Kloberdanz, Terri Mertz, Eva Johnson, Tom Mullally, Robin Roberts, Audra Christenson, Mary Webb, Michelle Giesecke

Meeting commenced by President at 7:00 p.m.

President's Report

May 2-4 prom ticket sales.

Still need Chairs for Butter Braids, Teacher Appreciation and Food Night Fundraiser.

The current board members are staying on next year; no one expressed interest in joining.

Potbelly fundraising has decreased <u>significantly</u> due to people having to provide a certificate to the restaurant.

Future Freshmen letter going out to current 8th grade families and inviting them to next PTO meeting. Link will be included to PTO board members for questions.

PTO providing granola bars and mints for students taking SATs.

April 26 is next Potbelly's fundraiser.

May 10 is Senior Honors Night. PTO Scholarship awards presented that night. Teacher Appreciation week is following week with many gestures of appreciation being planned.

Treasurer's Report

Butter Braids provided \$1,000 profit.

Principal's Report

Career Day occurring while SATs are being taken.

Principal Christenson attended the Greater Ed Foundation Gala. For the first time in history of SCN, one of our students was recognized as a Distinguished Alumni: Katie McFadden

Over 325 students have had Pizza with the Principal.

Burger Battle at Colonial on Randall w/the Marketing Dept. Winner from North or East. Proceeds donated to Special Olympics team from D303. April 19.

Shrek is the musical this year.

Three staff members are up for Educator of the Year.

AP testing starting May 7th.

Upstate 8 Conference ends this year.

Unify is available on the district website. Unify is a digital data collection tool which provides valuable info from finals scores.

Committee Chair Reports

Mary Webb from Student Council thanked the PTO for help with Mr. SCN ticket sales and prom ticket sales.

Tom Mullally reported on Post Prom. All on schedule. Volunteer list going out.

Robin Roberts presented on the Mock Trial back-to-back champs. PTO will consider a donation for their trip to Reno. 16 students and 3 coaches. Donations are down this year from the law community. People can donate through Push Coin to donate. \$3,500 out of \$10,000 raised so far. Balance will go back to students to cover.

The PTO Executive Board met at 6:30 pm. The March 2018 Financial Statements were approved as presented.

PTO meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. at which time Judge Clint Hull and Judge Elizabeth Flood gave a very informative presentation on the dangers our students face and take part in, especially during this prom and graduation season.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm

Next PTO Meeting: May 14, 7:00 pm, LRC